
AUGUST 2009 

 

The regular meeting of the Heath Township Board was held on August 10, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Heath Township Hall.    

 

Supervisor Jones called the meeting to order and Lindholm offered opening prayer.  The 

previous month’s minutes were approved as read.  

 

Mark Nyboer was present questioning if our zoning had any wording pertaining to barbed wire 

fencing. He was told by PCI we were the only township without. Hilda will bring this up at the 

planning commission meeting on August 20. 

 

Sheila questioned why surveying is being done for more sidewalks. Ron stated that they are 

being surveyed by the county for road right-of-way. She also questioned if there will be lights 

placed on the new parking lot. Ron will get pricing on this. 

 

Nancy Jones wondered if anything was being done in regards to a drain at the end of their road 

and water pooling after the rains. Ron will contact the county on this. She questioned what to do 

about teenagers loitering around 3 a.m. The board suggested anyone who notices this to contact 

the sheriff’s department. 

 

The township bills were presented.  A motion was made by Schipper and supported by Boerman 

to approve the payment of these.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 

 

The fire department bills were presented.  A motion was made by Boerman and supported by 

Lindholm to approve.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Boerman and supported by Meiste to adjourn at 7:40.  All ayes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Sheila Meiste, Clerk 

 


